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January 5, 2016 

 

To the Priests and Deacons of the Diocese of Honolulu 

 

Dear Father/Deacon: 

 

Peace be with you!  Many blessings to you in this new year! 

 

Enclosed are two decrees issued by the Metropolitan Archbishop of San Francisco, speaking on behalf of all the bishops 

of the San Francisco Province, of which the Diocese of Honolulu is a member.  They pertain to issues about which the 

Code of Canon Law specifies that the bishops of the Province decide. 

 Decree Regarding Offerings for Sacraments, Sacramentals, and Funerals 

 Decree Regarding Mass Offerings 

 

In the Decree Regarding Offerings for Sacraments, Sacramentals, and Funerals, you will note “Weddings:  $1,000” with 

the note “The diocesan bishop may grant an exception to this norm for particular circumstances.”  The provision for this 

exception was agreed upon after the bishops discussed “destination weddings” normally conducted for visitors to the 

diocese.  After discussion with the Presbyteral Council, I have decided that $1,000 will be the normal maximum offering, 

unless a pastor submits a request to me in writing for an exception – either for a specific occasion, or for certain 

circumstances that continually occur in his parish, and I grant the exception in writing. 

 

It should be emphasized that these amounts should never be published as “charges” for these services or as “expected 

donations.”  They are simply to be presented as suggested maximum donations.  Lesser amounts may be suggested, or 

nothing at all need be requested.  No services are to be denied to someone who does not give this offering.  Parishioners 

are free to give the parish more than the suggested maximum, but nothing beyond the suggested maximum is to be 

published or requested. 

 

It is also opportune to remind you that the entire Offering for Sacraments, Sacramentals, and Funerals belongs to the 

parish, with the exception of a $10 Mass Offering deducted for the priest who celebrates a Eucharist connected with these 

rites.  Although parishioners may, of their own free will, choose to give a separate gift specifically designated to the priest 

or deacon, no cleric should suggest that they do so, much less provide them a special envelope indicating an expectation 

that they do so.  

 

We pray that these norms will be helpful in encouraging good stewardship for those who celebrate the sacraments and for 

those who minister them. 

 

Thank you for all your good work!  May the Lord bless you in all you do! 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 
Most Reverend Larry Silva      

Bishop of Honolulu   

 






